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NOTES 

In addition to the members of the Editorial Board of the Transactions of 
this Society, the following persons have assisted the editors by refereeing papers 
offered for publication in the volume for 1936: Henry Blumberg, H. R. Bra-
hana, J. L. Coolidge, J. L. Doob, Nelson Dunford, P. L. Franklin, J. J. Gergen, 
Ralph Hull, J. R. Kline, Virgil Snyder, E. B. Stouffer, J. L. Walsh. The editors 
appreciate this assistance and desire to give it public» recognition. 

A new journal, called the Journal of the Chinese Mathematical Society, is 
being published by the Academia Sinica, the National Academy of Peiping, 
National Tsing Hua University, and the National University of Peking. The 
first issue was published in August, 1936. 

The Cowles Commission for Research in Economics will conduct its third 
Annual Conference on economics and statistics at Colorado College, from June 
28 to July 23,1937, immediately following the Denver meeting of the American 
Association for the Advancement of Science. Among the speakers will be L. H. 
Bean, T. H. Brown, H. T. Davis, E. L. Dodd, G. C. Evans, Ragnar Frisch, 
C. F . Roos, Joseph Schumpeter, J. A. Shohat, Carl Snyder, O. C. Stine, S. S. 
Wilks, E. J. Working, and Holbrook Working. All who are interested will be 
welcomed, and moderate living accommodations will be provided by Colorado 
College. In this same connection, Section A of the A.A.A.S. will organize a 
joint meeting with Section K and the Econometric Society, for the discussion 
of mathematical economics and statistics at Denver during the week begin­
ning June 21. 

The University of Notre Dame announces a symposium on the calenlus of 
variations, to be held on April seventh and eighth. Papers will be presented by 
G. A. Bliss, L. M. Graves, A. E. Haas, Solomon Lefschetz, Walther Mayer, 
E. J. McShane, Karl Menger, Marston Morse, S. B. Myers, L. W. Nordheim, 
Tibor Radó, and W. T. Reid. 

During the Summer Quarter of 1937 at the University of Chicago a 
seminar in the calculus of variations will be conducted by Professor G. A. 
Bliss, Professor E. J. McShane, Dr. W. T. Reid, and Dr. M. R. Hestenes. 
Others who may be interested are invited to participate. It is planned to select 
topics of discussion in accord with the special interests of those attending. 

Dr. G. W. C. Kaye has been elected president of the Section of Mathe­
matical and Physical Sciences of the British Association for the Advancement 
of Science. 

Professor Friedrich Zahn, president of the Bavarian Statistical Office, has 
been nominated president of the International Statistical Institute. 

The Association for Symbolic Logic met in conjunction with the annual 
meeting of the American Philosophical Association in Cambridge, Mass., on 
December 28. The following papers were presented: Some logical problems en-


